
LAKE WYOLA ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
-Approved Minutes 

 
March 20, 2021 at 10:00 AM  

Via Zoom 
 
Members Present: John Gorey, Catherine Hilton, April Stein, Terry Smith, and Mark Rivers 
Guest:   Josh Kingsbury 

 
 

1. The minutes from the December 5, 2020, meeting were reviewed and approved.  
 

2. Update on the Storm Water Committee request letter 
 

On December 5, 2020, we requested that a committee be formed to study problems of road runoff 
throughout town.  The subject was discussed at the 12/22/2020 Select Board meeting and it was 
asserted that the “Town has no legal standing to work on these roads as proposed by the LWAC.”  
However, our request was not for the town to work on the Association roads but rather to form a 
committee to study the issue and look at other funding sources with the primary goal to protect the 
lake.  To clarify our request, Catherine offered to draft a second letter that would be sent to the SB.     

3. Safety Plans for the State Park 
 
Committee members expressed concerns about parking, traffic, and swimming safety issues and 
the hopes that problems experienced in 2019 would not be repeated.  No one was aware of any 
DCR plan.  In 2020 there was a shortage of lifeguards because training classes were canceled 
due to the pandemic.  Terry will investigate if DCR-sponsored lifeguard training will be 
conducted this year.    
 

4. Update on the Locks Pond Rd Culvert Replacement 
 

Mark will invite Becky Torres to provide an update at our next meeting.   
 

5. Goose Egg Addling permit for 2021 
 
Mark filed the 2021 application for the 2021 Goose Egg Addling permit  

 
The next LWAC meeting is scheduled for April 17, 2021 
 
Meeting ended at 11:00  

 
 
 
 
 

 


